
Public Works and Public Safety Committee 

Meeting Minutes 

January 18, 2022 

The Clerk called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.   

Clerk Kara Wilson called the roll. 

Present: Councillors Bradley-MacArthur, Dunn, Katz, LaFauci and LeBlanc.  

Absent: None. 

 

The Clerk opened up nominations for the Chair of the Committee.  Councillor Dunn spoke to 

nominate Randy J. LeBlanc for Chair of the Public Works & Public Safety Committee.  

Councillor LaFauci moved to close nominations.  

The Clerk called the roll and each Councillor stated who they would like to nominate.  

Colleen Bradley-MacArthur:  Randy J, LeBlanc  

Caren Dunn: Randy J. LeBlanc  

Paul Katz: Randy J. LeBlanc 

Anthony LaFauci: Randy J. LeBlanc       

Randy J. LeBlanc: Randy J. LeBlanc 

With a unanimous vote of 5-0 Randy J. LeBlanc was elected as the chair of the Public Works and 

Public Safety Committee for 2022.  

 

Councillor LeBlanc presumed the chair. He spoke of the docket items and asked the Clerk to give 

all members copies of items on the Committees Docket as well as a copy of the Ordinances 17-25 

& 17-80.  

 

Councillors LeBlanc and LaFauci spoke on the paving process and the infrared/seem issue people 

have been having finding someone to do them.  The Director of Public Works came to a 

Committee meeting a few weeks back asking for some guidance for this issue.  

 

Councillor Bradley-MacArthur had asked if the Committee had heard back from the former Clerk 

as to the number of 17-25 opening requests were made in 2021.  This was mentioned in the 

mounted form the December meeting. No one had heard back. The Clerk will find out for next 

meeting.  

 

Councillor Katz made a motion to take the Elinor Circle Resolution off of the table. The motion 

was adopted on a voice vote and the matter was approved. Councillor Katz asked about this 

Resolution.  Councillor LaFauci moved to suspend the rules to hear from an off committee 

member. The motion was adopted on a voice vote and the matter was approved. Councillor 

Darcy, the maker of the Resolution spoke on the matter. The City had moved the water 

connection further down Elinor Circle which helped improve the water slightly.  The City plans to 

re-line the cast iron pipes in hopes there will not be any corrosion.  Councillor Katz moved to 

place the matter back on the table. The motion was adopted on a voice vote and the matter was 

tabled. 

 

With no further matters Councillor LaFauci moved to adjourn.   

Chairman LeBlanc declared the meeting adjourned at 6:17 p.m.   

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Kara Wilson, Assistant City Clerk  

January 19, 2022 


